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From: The Stewards       Decision No:  GT3-01 
To: Drivers Representatives – Car Nos. 9, 011, 28, 93  Date: 3/31/23   
          Time: 08:50 
 
 
 

 
The Stewards, having received Technical Infraction Acknowledgement reports from the Technical 
Manager for the teams listed below, have considered the matter and issue the following findings: 
 
Teams   TR3 Racing  No. 9 
  Lone Star Racing No. 011 
  RS1 No. 28 
  Racers Edge Motorsports No. 93 
 
Decision:  The above-listed competitors have not installed the FIA-required Accident Data Recorder 
(ADR) equipment.  The Technical Manager reports that the equipment has been available thru the off-
season, but have a current short backlog in delivery from the vendor.   
 
The Stewards impose a $5000 fine for the lack of the required ADR, but suspend the fine thru the start 
of the COTA series event.  Teams that have properly installed the required ADR by COTA will have the 
fine rescinded.   
 
 
 

 
 
 
   
  
 

 
   
 

Acknowledgement of Receipt:    Time:   Date: 


